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Allowing the Department of Corrections (DOC) to increase healthcare fees for 
incarcerated individuals, with the proceeds used to offset the costs of client medical 
care support workers, presents both potential benefits and concerns. Here are some 
key points to consider:
Pros:
Financial Sustainability:
Increasing healthcare fees could help ensure the DOC has sufficient resources to 
cover the rising costs of medical care for incarcerated individuals. The additional 
funds could also support the hiring and retention of medical staff, which is crucial for 
the well-being of inmates.
Incentivizing Health Responsibility:
Some might argue that by charging for healthcare services, inmates could be 
incentivized to take better care of their health, potentially reducing unnecessary 
medical visits and promoting personal responsibility.
Staffing Support:
Allocating the proceeds specifically to support medical care staff could improve the 
quality of care, ensure adequate staffing, and prevent burnout among healthcare 
workers, who often face heavy workloads and challenges in correctional settings.
Cons:
Financial Burden on Inmates:
Incarcerated individuals often have little to no income, making it difficult for them to 
afford additional healthcare fees. This could disproportionately impact those who are 
indigent or have limited family support, leading to inequities in access to necessary 
care.
Potential for Deteriorating Health:
If inmates are required to pay higher fees, they may delay seeking medical care, 
leading to untreated conditions that worsen over time. This could exacerbate health 
problems and ultimately increase costs in the long run due to more severe medical 
interventions being needed.
Ethical Concerns:
Some critics might argue that charging incarcerated individuals for healthcare could 
be seen as a form of exploitation, especially if the fees are not directly tied to quality 
of service or if it contributes to further marginalization of an already vulnerable 
population.
Unequal Access to Care:
The structure of such a system could potentially lead to disparities in access to 
healthcare, where those who cannot pay are denied necessary care, or have to wait 
longer for services. This could violate principles of equality and fairness in the justice 
system.
Conclusion:
While increasing healthcare fees for incarcerated individuals could provide immediate
financial relief for the DOC, it raises significant ethical and practical concerns, 
particularly regarding access to necessary healthcare for those who are most 
vulnerable. Any proposal should carefully consider safeguards to ensure that 
healthcare access remains equitable, timely, and effective, regardless of an inmate’s 
ability to pay.


